

March 13, 2012

Governor John Kitzhaber 160 State Capitol 900 Court Street Salem, OR 97301-4047

Dear Governor Kitzhaber,

Enclosed is the 2012-15 Metropolitan Transportation Improvement Program (MTIP) for the Portland metropolitan region. This document summarizes expected federal transportation spending in the region and demonstrates compliance with federal regulations associated with the spending.

Metro and the Joint Policy Advisory Committee on Transportation (JPACT) have worked cooperatively with the Oregon Department of Transportation, TriMet, and South Metro Area Rapid Transit, local transportation agencies, and the public in developing a program that begins to address the transportation needs of the region. With your approval, the spending programmed in this document will be incorporated into the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program.

Thank you for your consideration in approving this MTIP. We look forward to working with you in the future to further address the region's transportation needs and priorities.

Martha Bennett

Metro Chief Operating Officer

cc: Jill Scofield, ODOT

Steve Leep, ODOT Matthew Garret, ODOT

Jeffrey Flowers, ODOT

Satvinder Sandhu, Federal Highway Administration Tom Radmilovich, Federal Transit Administration

Claire Potter, TriMet

Stephen Lashbrook, SMART

Approved by:

Governor, State of Oregon

Date Opil 30, 2012

Printed on recycled-content paper.